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Club Communication to Players and Parents 
 

 

The primary means of club communication is via email.  Emails, including 
newsletters will come from Tennis Squad and from the club itself via our ClubSpark 
member-management system. Please check your emails regularly.   
 
A Llantrisant Tennis Parents group operates on WhatsApp and Facebook and is 
open to both members and non-members provided their children are involved with 
club activities.  
 
As well as receiving bulletins on events (which are also shared on the club page / 
website and via email), polls and requests for volunteers are also made.   

Similarly, there is a general club Facebook page which is to promote our family-
friendly club to the wider world.  

 

Where Parents or club members wish to contact the club, contact details can be 
found on  the club website. https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/llantrisanttennis 
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